
Fourth Sunday after Pentecost         16th June, 2024 

St Paul Lutheran Church, Blair Athol 
Living Jesus’ Love 

 

Welcome!  
We are blessed to worship together at St Paul today and hope you know  

of God’s nourishment as you receive His good gifts. 

St Paul Lutheran Church, as part of the Lutheran Church of Australia,   

is committed to providing a safe church environment for children and young people. 

• Thanksgiving to God almighty, for making us a new creation in Jesus Christ 
our Saviour (2 Corinthians 5:17). 

• That we declare the LORD’s steadfast love in the morning and his             
faithfulness in the night (Psalm 92:2). 

• That we scatter the seeds of the Gospel, so that through it, God produces a 
rich harvest of faith in many (Mark 4:26–29). 

• That God grows the seed of faith that he planted within us, by the power of 
the Holy Spirit, so that like a fully grown tree, we too grow closer to the     
image and likeness of Christ daily (Mark 4:30–32). 

• Thanksgiving to the Lord Jesus Christ, who speaks to us as we are able to 
hear it (Mark 4:33). 

• Thanksgiving that when God speaks, he will do it (Ezekiel 17:24). 

Prayer Points 

 Please contact the church office to have your prayer point included below. 

Prayer of the Day ‘For all must  
appear before the 
judgement seat of 
Christ, that each 
one may receive 

what is due to him 
for the things done 
while in the body, 
whether good or 

bad.’  
-2 Corinthians 5:10 

Mighty God, to you belong the mysteries 
of the universe.   You transform  
shepherds into kings, the smallest seeds 
into magnificent trees, and hardened 
hearts into  loving ones.  Bless us with 
your life-giving Spirit, re-create us in  
your image, and shape us to your  
purposes, through Jesus Christ. Amen. 



Prayer Points Continued…. 

Pasty Bakes 

The next bake will be this Thursday 20th June. The price is still only $15 per half a  
dozen.  To order, please write your name on the form on the table in the narthex 
or contact Renate. 

Senior Youth 
The last date for Senior Youth  this term is this Saturday 22nd June. For more 

info, contact Dan Kitson at ypfministry@stpaul-church.org.au 

SPY SPY 

Youth for school years 6-8, meets on the 1st and 3rd Friday during school terms.   
The last date for SPY in Term 2 is this Friday 21st June. 

Cost is $2. For more information, please contact Dan Kitson.  

• For congregational families: Ziegeler, Williams, Wells, Weiss (Acts 16:31) 
• For the sick or unwell and their carers, including  Donelle Bruin, Robert 

Coombe, Graeme Elphick, Bob Hoile, Marlene Kahl, Ron Koelman, Roma  
Linke, Pam Mibus, Gina Mielke, Roy Minge, Karina Musimbi, Nick Urbon, 
Dale Voigt, Robert Walden, Lois Wear and Cheryl Zucker (Isaiah 41:10) 

Godly Play 

Godly Play is on today during the 10am service for children aged 4-Grade 4.  
Children will leave worship during the service and return in time for Holy  
Communion on the weeks it is offered, or before the end of the service if it is not. 
For information, questions or concerns contact Nicole Hall or the Church Office.  

Playgroup @ St Paul is for children aged 0-5 and a parent/caregiver. Join us for a 
coffee, playtime, story time and songs from 9-10.30 each Tuesday during school 
terms. Cost is $2 per family.   This week we will be having fun with the winning  

combination of dinosaurs and diggers. 
For all things playgroup, speak to Kylie in the office. 

Playgroup @ St Paul 

mailto:ypfministry@stpaul-church.org.au


Electronic Giving 

BSB: 704942  Account Number: 100083145 
Account name: Enfield St Paul Lutheran Church REG Account 

Lord’s Supper Attendants 

Our ability to continue to have volunteers serve is a key input into being able to 
offer two services on Sundays.  We are really hoping you could give prayerful  
consideration to whether you are able to serve in this capacity.  Be brave and stick 
your hand up along with the other person who already has.  Training and a job  
description is available. Please contact Pastor Matt if you can help. 

Celebrations 

• God’s blessing to the following people as they celebrate their birthday this 
week: Michael Jenke, Paul Mickan and Sue Oster. 

Do you REG?  Do you REG from an LLL account?  If the answer to both of these 
questions is yes, then keep reading.  With the transitioning of the LLL to 
a  Religious Charitable Development Fund (RCDF), there are changes to the way 
LLL manages accounts and therefore REG.  For Non-Associates, the LLL 
can continue to facilitate REG, but you will need to complete a form permitting 
your offering to be withdrawn from an external bank or credit union account.  
These forms have been pre-filled with the St Paul Church bank account details 
and can be found on the table in the narthex.  If you have any questions, or need 
any assistance, please speak to Kylie, or Treasurer Lyn. 

LLL and Regular Electronic Giving (REG) 

The Professional Standards Department of the LCA have modified the way Safe 
Church training is presented and also the training requirements.  Training is now 
through self-paced, online learning or via shorter, online webinars, replacing the 
face-to-face workshops.  There is also no longer initial full Level 1 training and a 
Level 1 Refresher, just new simplified Level 1 training: ‘Induction and  
Safeguarding’.  All Safe Church Training is still valid for 3 years.  If your training is 
due to expire soon, Kylie will let you know the who, what, when, where, why and 
how of navigating the training and walk you through the process as required. 

Professional Standards Update & Safe Church Training 



Rosters and What’s On 

Calendar 
Sunday  

16th June 
Tuesday 

18th June 
Thursday 
20th June 

Sunday  
23rd June 

Friday 
21st  June 

Saturday 
22nd June 

10am 
Godly Play 

9am 
Playgroup 

Pasty Bake 
7.30pm KYB 

10am 
Godly Play 

7pm 
SPY 

7pm 
Senior Youth 

This Week:  
16th June 

8.30am 10am Readings 

Ushers Brettig Voigt/Urbon 
Ezekiel 17:22-24 

Psalm 92:1-4, 12-15 
2 Corinthians 

5:6-19 
Mark 4:26-34 

Greeters Lane, Doubtfire Mead, Voigt 

Projection M Stewart M Ruwoldt 

Readings/Prayers P Shrowder V Lamonby 

Communion NA Perkins 

Coffee J&M Williams R&D Ehrke 

Here at St Paul we welcome feedback, especially from children, young people and  
members of the Lutheran Church.  

If you would like to share feedback or contact us for more information on our safe church 
activities, please visit the contact page on our website 

http://www.stpaul-church.org.au/contact.html 

Contact Us 

 Pastor 
Matthew Bishop 

Younger Persons Ministry 
Dan Kitson 

Church Office 
Kylie Koelman 

   8262 4690 

 matt.bishop@lca.org.au ypfministry@stpaul-church.org.au  office@stpaul-church.org.au 

 http://www.stpaul-church.org.au/  - Connect with us on Facebook 

 Vicar: Sean Hotinski 

St Paul Lutheran School: http://www.stpaulba.sa.edu.au/  
Principal: Leila Mattner   Email: admin@stpaulba.sa.edu.au  Phone: 8260 2655 

Next Week:  
23rd June 

8.30am 10am Readings 

Ushers Burls/Wells Voigt/Urbon 
Job 38:1-11 

Psalm  
107:1-3, 23-32 

2 Corinthians 6:1-13 
Mark 4:35-41 

Greeters Timms, Stewart R&D Ehrke 

Projection W Burls S Reid 

Readings/Prayers R Burls N Carr 

Communion Brettig NA 

Coffee P&C Freeman Weiss Family 
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